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Information for Zoning Accommodation Requests
The City of New Haven provide property owners with disabilities or organizations serving people with disabilities the ability to request a modification to the City’s policies, practices and procedures to provide equal opportunities to people with disabilities.  If you are requesting a modification to City zoning regulations you must complete the Zoning Accommodation Request Form.  

Please note the following important information:

· City zoning requirements limit the number of residents in a single dwelling unit to four unrelated individuals. 

· City zoning allows up to eight unrelated individuals with disabilities to reside in one dwelling unit along with one care-taker upon providing this department with verification of disability status of the residents and subject to the limitations set by the housing code based on the size of the bedrooms.  
· If you wish to house more than eight individuals with disabilities you must complete a Zoning Accommodation Request Form.

· The maximum number of bedrooms allowed by the City of New Haven for accommodation purposes will be dictated by the Assessor’s office records for the property.  If your accommodation request lists a different number of bedrooms than recorded at the Assessor’s office, the City will inspect the property to determine the actual number of bedrooms meeting the requirements of the housing code.
· The maximum number of occupants allowed per bedroom for all accommodation requests is dictated by the requirements of the housing code.  The housing code requires 75 square feet for the first bedroom occupant and 50 additional square feet for each additional occupant.  For example, at 10’x10’ bedroom is 100 square feet and only one occupant will be allowed; and a 12’x12’ bedroom is 144 square feet and two occupants will be allowed.
· All zoning accommodations will be subject to annual inspections by City Building Inspector and the Fire Marshall to assure adherence to the accommodation request and for fire safety issues.

· If an accommodation is granted by the City to an organization such organization will be required to get a signed acknowledgement from every tenant stating that the tenant understands that because  this accommodation is based on the residents constituting a family, the City treats the facility as a single family dwelling unit with regard to housing code and fire safety.  And as a result all renters must be made aware that the facility may not have all the safety precautions found in a rental building or a rooming house.  The City will furnish the language of these releases once the accommodation is granted.
· If the accommodation request is related to construction, the accommodation must be granted before construction begins.  
